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DESCRIBE THE PRESENT AND ORIGINAL (IF KNOWN) PHYSICAL APPEARANCE

The Boulder Main Post Office is a rectangular building with 
Renaissance Revival and Classical detailing. The front 
elevation of the original structure is defined by five 
recessed panels topped with segmental arches. The main 
entrance is located in the center of the original building. 
(1910) The structure has a hipped metal roof. The lobby has 
white plaster walls, a terrazzo floor and marble 
wainscotting.

LOCAL CONTEXT

Boulder was established in 1859 as a supply center for mining 
activity in the mountains to the west. The name comes from 
the profusion of boulders in the vicinity. It is the county 
seat. The post office is centrally located in the 
community's principal commercial district. The general area 
contains a large number of late-19th century and early-20th 
century buildings.

The post office is within the Downtown Boulder National 
Register Historic District (established 1980 which contains 
168 properties, including the post office, between 9th and 
16th and Walnut and Pine Streets.

A site topographic survey (1909) indicates that the site was 
originally vacant except for a one-story brick commercial 
building of approximately 4,500 square feet located in the 
north-western corner of the site (Lots 7 por. and 8 por.). 
There are no known archaeologic or paleontologic sites within 
or adjacent to the site. Additional subsurface investigation 
does not appear to be warranted. Basement construction has 
probably eliminated any trace of previous structures.

PHYSICAL APPEARANCE

The building appears to be in excellent structural condition 
and both it and the grounds are well maintained.

The rectangular building's main entrance faces east. The one 
and one-half story structure is constructed of tan brick and 
terracotta and limestone detailing. The lobby floors are
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terrazzo, with marble wainscotting. The workroom floor is 
linoleum. The original building has a hipped metal roof, 
while the additions have flat composition roofs. There have 
been three remodelings; the first, a major addition in 
1932-33; the second, a minor addition in 1959; and the third, 
the addition of solar panels in 1980.

The building contains a number of specific features not 
commonly found on post office buildings of this period. 
Features of note include: the metal hipped roof over the 1910 
portion of the building with three hooded dormer windows 
facing the front entrance; brickwork suggestive of pilasters; 
rectangular casement windows recessed and outlined in brick 
with oversized limestone keystones further having oversized 
keystone; the pedimented front is pieced over the front 
(east) and side (south) doors; limestone blocks defining the 
basement; a simple parapet with limestone detailing, large 
chimney with over-size keystones above the rectangular side 
vents and original iron freestanding lamps flanking the front 
entrance and wall-mounted lamps flanking the side entrance.

The site is roughly 150 by 220 feet (33,171 square feet). 
The building takes up nearly the entire site, and has a small 
amount of parking and a loading dock are adjacent the west 
elevator.
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STATEMENT OF SIGNIFICANCE

The Boulder Post Office is a well preserved and rare example 
of the type of post office building constructed during James 
Knox Taylor's tenure as Supervising Architect. The building 
is a notable interpretation of Classical and Renaissance 
Revival styling and has considerable urban design signi­ 
ficance in relation to the town's civic center.

ARCHITECTURE

The structure is consistent with the design concepts 
prevalent during the administration of James Knox Taylor. 
Portions of the building are clearly inspired by French 
Neo-classicism, in particular the metal hipped roof and the 
three hooded dormer windows. However, the basic symmetry 
relates to Renaissance Revival design, as interpreted by 
Beaux-Arts inspired architects in the Office of the 
Supervising Architect.

The Boulder Main Post Office has importance on the state and 
local levels as a particularly sophisticated and refined 
example of Taylor's Renaissance Revival and Beaux-Arts 
inspired designs, and of the intended didactic quality of 
federal buildings in the early years of this century. On a 
local level the Boulder Main post Office is one of the best, 
if not the best, example of Beaux-Arts influenced 
architecture in the community.

The post office building is listed in the Boulder Downtown 
Historic District although it is not well documented.
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